
 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA                                                                                                                            GAVIN NEWSOM, Governor 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

505 VAN NESS AVENUE                                                                                                                                                                                             

SAN FRANCISCO, CA  94102-3298 

 

March 12, 2019 

 

Ms. Kirstie Reynolds 

Environmental Compliance Lead 

San Diego Gas and Electric Company 

1010 Tavern Road 

Alpine CA, 91901 

 

Subject:  Minor Project Refinement Request (MPRR) #28 — Cameron Staging Yard — 

Cleveland National Forest Power Line Replacement Projects (Application No. 

12-10-009)  

Dear Ms. Reynolds: 

On March 7, 2019, San Diego Gas & Electric (SDG&E) submitted Minor Project Refinement Request 

(MPRR) #28 to the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC), to modify components of Circuit (C) 

449 as described in the MPRR. In summary, SDG&E requested the following project refinements:   

 Additional temporary underground workspaces at the existing Poles P42735, P222133, and 

P222132 to complete the installation of new underground service. Installation of new 

underground service will require the construction of new trench lines extending from 

approximately station (STA) 102+68 of the approved underground alignment to Pole P42735; 

STA 102+00 of the approved alignment to Pole P222133; and STA 101+16 of the approved 

alignment to Pole P222132. Poles P42735, P222133, and P222132 were all previously approved 

as removal poles in Notice to Proceed (NTP) Request #15/MPRR #18 , but need to be changed to 

pole-top work only poles so they can be used as light poles for the Cottonwood Fire Station and 

continue to support AT&T facilities. The requested refinements will result in an increase of 

approximately 0.02 acre 

The CPUC voted on May 26, 2016 to approve the Cleveland National Forest Power Line Replacement 

Projects (Decision 16-05-038) and a Notice of Determination was submitted to the State Clearinghouse 

(SCH#2013091070).  

The Commission decision approving the Permit to Construct (PTC) authorizes Energy Division staff to 

approve requests by SDG&E for minor project refinements. The decision states that minor project 

refinements that may be necessary due to final engineering of the project may be approved so long as 

such minor project refinements are located within the geographic boundary of the study area of the 

EIR/EIS and do not, without mitigation, result in a new significant impact or a substantial increase in the 

severity of a previously identified significant impact based on the criteria used in the EIR/EIS; conflict 

with any mitigation measure or applicable law or policy; or trigger an additional permit requirement. 

This letter documents the CPUC’s thorough evaluation of all activities covered in MPRR #28 and that the 

changes requested in MPRR #28 are allowed pursuant to the Commission decision issuing the PTC. In 
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accordance with the Mitigation Monitoring, Compliance, and Reporting Program, MPRR #28 was 

reviewed by CPUC to confirm that no new impacts or increase in impact severity would result from the 

requested activities.    

If you have any questions regarding this letter or need additional information, please contact me at 

415.703.1966 or lisa.orsaba@cpuc.ca.gov. 

  

Sincerely, 

 
__________________________________ 

 

Lisa Orsaba 

CPUC Environmental Project Manager 

 

cc: CNF@semprautilites.com 
 Sean Henry, SDG&E (SHenry@semprautiliites.com) 

 Tim Knowd, SDG&E (TKnowd@semprautilities.com) 

 Jenna McKay, SDG&E (JMcKay@seucontractor.com) 
 Rachel Ruston, SDG&E (RRuston@semprautilities.com) 

 Jim VanLandingham (JCVanlandingham@semprautilties.com) 

 Heidi Waitley, SDG&E (HWaitley@semprautilities.com) 
 Brad Aughinbaugh, USFS (baughinbaugh@fs.fed.us) 

 Emily Fudge, USFS (efudge@fs.fed.us) 

 Chad Hermandorfer, USFS (chermandorfer@fs.fed.us) 
 Kathleen D. (KD) Tyree, USFS (ktyree@fs.fed.us) 

 Kirsten Winter, USFS (kwinter@fs.fed.us)  

 Jeffry Coward, Insignia (jcoward@insigniaenv.com) 
 Kevin Kilpatrick, Insignia (insigniaenv.com) 

 Adam Lievers, Insignia (alievers@insigniaenv.com) 

 Anne Marie McGraw, Insignia (amcgraw@insigniaenv.com) 
 Erin Tomaras, Insignia (etomaras@insigniaenv.com) 

 Anna Bischoff, Dudek (ABischoff@dudek.com) 

 David Hochart, Dudek (DHochart@dudek.com) 
 Allison Rice, Dudek (ARice@dudek.com) 

 


